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ARCTIC WATERS POLLUTION PREVENTION ACT
The problems of liability requirements that

delayed the introduction of Canada's Arctic Waters
Pollution Prevention Act having been overcome, the
Act and its accompanying regulations were pro-
clained on August 2.

The chief stumbling-block had been the desire
of ship-owners and cargo-owners to obtain insurance
to cover pollution Iiability, and the absence of such
insurance owing to the fact that, before the Arctic
Waters Pollution Prevention Act had been drafted,
the need for this kind of coverage had not existed.

A way has now been founcl whereby the absolute
liability that the Act places on ship-owners and
cargo-owners for any pollution resulting from the
passage of their ships through Arctic waters can be
insured.

The new regulations, which specify the financial
responsibilîty to be assumed by ship- and cargo-
owners will, while clearly defining "absolute lia-
bility", recognize certain lîmited defences siniilar
to those established in international conventions and
those also set out in the pollution provisions of the
Canada Shipping Act.

011. SPILLS
The limits of, liability will also conform with the
international convention relating to pollution of the
sea by oil. This has been done to enable Canada to
take advantage of supplementary international funds

that will shortly be made available to cover the cost
of pollution clean-up in excess of the insured limits,
which at this time are set at a maximum of $30
million.

The regulations will apply to ail pollutants,
rather than to pollution by oil alone, although only
oul-pollution is covered under present international
liability requirements.

The regulations are designed to apply to ship-
ping passing through Arctic waters. They do not, et
this time, specify limitations regarding the size of
ship or the aniount of potentiel pollutant that may be
carried. An intensive study of cargoes, destinations,
and any pollutants currently. being carried, 15 under
way to determine whether such limitations should be
imposed in the future. The promulgation of the Act
and the regulations should not, therefore, be con-
sidered as an indication that the Government is
prepared ut this time to approve the passage of large
oil tankers throughout Arctic waters.

With careful design, proper navigational aids
and cotnpetent crews, movement of oil by tanker
through Arctic waters may be possible in the future.

In addition to the liability and financial res-
ponsibility regulations applying to ships, similar
regulations will be applied with respect to land-
based operations that could pollute the seas round
Canada 's northern coasts and from activities other
than normal shipping.

ýNTRE 0F ASIAN STUDIES

In Vancouver recently, the Secretary of State for
ternal Affairs, Mr. Mitchell Sharp, announced that

Government of Canada would provide a grant to
p defray the capital cost of establlshing a Centre
East Asian Studies on the campus of the Uni-

CHINA AT MAN AND HIS WORLD

to establish this Cen


